

Wednesday 12th November 2014

Dear Parents, Guardians and members of our school community,

Mrs Swadling is enjoying the Florida sunshine and nervously watching her family Ty, Shaun and Christine as they proudly represent our country at the Trampoline World Championships. We wish them all the very best. Go Aussies!!

It's a big few weeks for our Year 5 students. Leadership nominations are due to Mrs Owens this Friday by 9.30 in either handwritten or typed form, one A4 page only. Successful nominees will present their speeches to Years 2-6 the following Friday, November 21st in the school hall at 9.30. Parents and family members are welcome to attend. Good luck to all potential nominees.

Online applications for selective high schools in 2016 (that's this year's Year 5) close Monday the 17^{th} November 2014. If you need help with you any part of this process please contact the High Performance Unit on - (02) 92445669. Please make sure that your 2015 High school enrolments for Cardiff HS are under way and notify your class teacher as soon as possible if you will be attending a different high school so we can support you in this transition.

Huge congrats to Chelsea Scaron, who took Bronze in the 50m Freestyle in an Interclub Swimming Championship event this past weekend at Mingarra Swim Centre. Last Friday evening, our very own Jayde Tresidder played at Warners Bay on the foreshore as part of a musical ensemble in front of a very large crowd. She even did her own saxophone solo! Well done Jayde!

Our P&C is hosting a 'Carols by battery light' event on December 4th. Bring you picnics, blankets and singing voices to the hall from 6:30-8:30pm. All children must be supervised by an adult as teachers will not be on duty. This is a fantastic fundraiser for our school and should be a very enjoyable night to get our school community in the holiday spirit. Rumour has it that Santa Claus may even make an appearance.

Enrolments for 2015 are open. If you, or someone you know is interested in becoming a part of our wonderful school please contact our school office for more information.

Painting and improvements to our Library façade have continued this week. Please make sure you stay clear of these areas for the safety of you and the workers. We also have had some concreting done to level uneven grounds in our school. We appreciate everyone's patience while the work is being completed.

At Garden Suburb PS we welcome everyone and expect our students to respect our diverse community. It is important that parents lead by example in their ongoing acceptance and respect for other students and parents to ensure we create a strong educational learning environment focused on sharing strengths and kindness.

Thank you and have a wonderful week!

The Garden Suburb Executive

DATES TO REMEMBER

Monday 17th November

P&C meeting time 9.20am
Uniform Shop

Wednesday 3rd December

Orientation Day Yr 6
Cardiff High

Thursday 4th December

Christmas Carols

Tuesday 9th December

Cardiff High Music Night

Thursday 11th December

Garden Suburb Presentation Day

Friday 12th December

Cardiff High Presentation

Day

Principals Lunch

Monday 15th December

Year 6 Farewell

Tuesday 16th December

Class Parties

Wednesday 17th
December
Last Day, Out of Uniform,
Mugs Cup, Clap out

Upcycled Sculptures in the Playground Competition

Students are invited to create a sculpture to be displayed outside in the playground. These sculptures are to be made of recycled and found items eg.

Bottle caps, plastic bags, cans, old kitchen ware, sticks, stones, shells, plastic bottles etc. No sharp edges.

To enter students are to bring \$2 and the sculpture to the office by Thursday 27th Nov. The sculptures will then be placed in the playground. There will be a number of prizes awarded and the sculptures will be judged by a special guest judge. Prizes will be given at the Special Awards Assembly. Parents will then be able to wander around our playground and admire our students creativity.

For ideas Google recycled sculptures for kids. Money raised will go towards our gardens.

One of last years sculptures.

Fresh Herbs

Our gardens are overflowing with fresh herbs, if you would like some please see Mrs Dorahy or Mrs Brewer.



MINIMBAH LOCAL AECG

Attention all Aboriginal Community members, you are welcome to attend.

A new Local Aboriginal Consultative Group (AECG) has been formed, Lake Macquarie Local it has held its first meeting and a new committee has been elected. They are:

1. President- Tracy Lloyd

2. Vice President – Jodie Stewart

3. Secretary- Natalie Field

There will be a meeting on Tuesday2nd of December, 6pm at Windale Public School to take care of business, followed by a feed and a chance to catch up informally.

Attention all Aboriginal Community members, you are welcome to attend and be involved in community decisions.

CANTEEN ROSTER

Thursday 13th Nov

B Cusack, L McClymont

Friday 14th Nov

T Clark, J Spink

Monday 17th Nov

T Clark, P Young

Tuesday 18th Nov

M Straumer, J Jeffs

Wednesday 19th Nov

K Cavenett, K Laybutt

PAYMENT REMINDERS

Stage 1 Party day \$13

Due by Tues 9th Dec

Stage 2 Party day \$22

Due by Thurs 11th Dec

Stage 3 Party day \$22

Due by Thurs 11th Dec

GSPS GETS IN THE CHRISTMAS SPIRIT

Garden Suburb is getting into the Christmas spirit by creating a recycled Christmas tree.

Mrs Dorahy, the teacher in charge of this colossal project said, "Students at GSPS can get involved in the project by bringing in small, old instruments, bike parts and unused Christmas tree ornaments. They can also volunteer to help put together the tree".

Any potential helpers can see Mrs Dorahy this week, but remember to ask a parent before bringing in any decorations.

RUN NEWCASTLE IS APPROACHING

Don't forget to enrol in RUN Newcastle on November 30th. By joining our Garden Suburb OFFICAL team you will be helping our school as well as the John Hunter Adolescent Ward. Please get involved! We look forward to seeing you there.

LEADERSHIP MISSION

As the school year goes by, a new set of leaders are selected to help lead the school in becoming an even happier community. For some year 5 students, it would be an amazing opportunity to become a school leader next year and everyone is very excited to find out who is going to be elected.

For students wanting to become a leader, they will have to create a nomination form explaining what a great leader

they will be. After that, they will participate in speaking to the school in a 2 minute speech. Voting takes place soon after and the Year 5's are left in great suspense until the end of the year when the leaders are finally announced at Presentation Day.

Mr Mathews, the Wallabies teacher said, "It will be very competitive as there are many wonderful candidates." He also said, "If I was competing, I feel it would be important to be responsible and known to do great things around the school."

The current Year 6 leaders are looking forward to handing down their blazers as they go off to high school.



Our 2014 School Leaders

TORNADOS TOPPLE ALL COMERS

Here are this weeks results for Stage 2 and 3 Sport:

	Vs		Sport	Result	B&F
Cyclone		Tornados	Goal Ball	26-21 tornados	Flynn & Lucas
Hurricane		Thunder	T-Ball	18-14 thunder	Lauren & Kalani
Monsoon		Blizzard	Kick Cricket	26-26 draw	Hunter & Mason
Avalanche		Lightning	Hockey	10-6 lightning	Isabella & Jaxen

This week the Lightning will have a tough challenge against the Cyclones in hockey with Mr Smith, whilst the Blizzard will be versing the Avalanche in T-ball with Miss Cootes. The Thunder will challenge the Monsoon in Goal Ball with Miss Fletcher and the undefeated Tornados will be looking to continue their run against the Hurricanes in Kick Cricket.

PLAY-A-THON 2014 STARTS SOON

What is Play-a-Thon?

It is a fundraising initiative that helps fund improvements in our school concert band program, such as new instruments, sheet music and trips to competitions and concerts etc. while also encouraging students to practise and play their instrument regularly.

How does it work?

Each child will attempt to get as many sponsors as they can. Sponsors can decide on an amount of money they want to give per hour of practise completed by the student. Note: this can include school and private tuition. For example, if Ella is sponsored for \$2 per hour and practises for 10 hours in the fortnight she will receive \$20 from her sponsor.

When is this happening?

The fortnight from November 24th to December 7th 2014.

Please help us support our wonderful GSPS music programme as it continues to help our students grow and develop through interaction with music!



Book Online Via Website Or Call Today! (02) 4950 9733

Taking New Paitents NOW!

1st Floor, 58 Orchardtown Road, New Lambton NSW 2305 Telephone: 4950 9733 Email: info@blackbuttdoctors.com.au

Website: www.blackbuttdoctors.com.au www.facebook.com/BlackbuttDoctorsSurgery

Alterations by Lauralye

All sewing needs from hems to buttons to invisible zippers. Prices range from \$10 - \$40 depending on items.

PLEASE SMS or CALL 0435 361 647



Ladies only kickboxing!



77 Munibung Road, Cardiff 0411 669 669 www.newcastlekarate.com.au

YCE GRACIE JIU-JITSU



www.gracie.com.au

Gracie Jiu-Jitsu Grappling Self Defence Mixed Martial Arts Adults And Kids

Contact Angela Gracie at 04 38270342



Come and play Netball, all ages from 7 years to Seniors. Umpire, Coach or Manage a team.

Call me on 0408 689 150 and I will show you how to have fun, get fit and meet new friends.

> Bula Street, Charlestown www.charlestownnetball.com.au



kotara family practice

Cnr Park Avenue & Searle Street, Kotara www.kotarafamilypractice.com.au P. 4956 0888

- Reading
- Maths
- Comprehension
- English
- Spelling

From 4 Years Old to Year 12 All Qualified Tutors

P (02) 4952 8553



n NSW 2289 www.klpmcgrath.com.au/adamsto

Hours: Mon-Fri: 8am-6pm Sat: 8am-12pm

Phone: (02) 4954 7055

www.cardiffvethospital.com.au



útile Like us on facebook



Gail Melluish - B.V.Sc. Andrew Cornwell - B.V.Sc.

26c Harrison Street, Cardiff NSW





MORE THAN MEETS THE EYE AT THE HUNTER SPORTS CENTRE Vacation Care

Gymnastics Programs 18mths - Adults

Holiday Programs Athletics

Birthday Parties Boot Camp Fitness **Touch Football**

Ph: 4953 6366 Fax: 4953 6587 www.hsc.org.au

need a printer that understands your marketing goals?

call our design & print consultants to help bring your ideas to life

1800 245 077

art@austnews.com.au



advertise to be seen by local families 1800 245 077 ustnew sales@austnews.com.au

Open 7 days

 Professional Advice - Free Local Delivery Weekdays 8:30em to 7pm - Webster Packs - Diabetes Australia - Baby Nurse Seturdays 8:30am to 5pm Free 15min Meds Checks - \$25 Medical Certificates

4954 5355

2/50 Harrison St, Cardiff



www.tozerair.com.au

Ph (02) 49 51 4522